Natural Gas Board Minutes 
The Humboldt Natural Gas board met in regular session on Thursday, April 17th, 2008.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Harvey Shumaker at 7:10 p.m.  Member present were Mike Shumaker and Jay Nelson.  Members absent were Kira Schmeichel and Lynn Froke.  

The minutes of the March meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Shumaker to approve the minutes.  The motion carried. 

The financials for the month of March were reviewed.  After discussion, a motion was made by Shumaker and seconded by Nelson to approve the financials.  The motion carried. 

Locking in a rate was discussed. 
Northwestern public service would like to have a meeting regarding the possibility of the sale of the natural gas system.  A meeting will be set up.  

The Excess Flow Valve requirement by Pipeline Inspection, Protection, Enforcement and Safety Act of 2006 (Public Law 109-468), enacted on December 29, 2006 was discussed.  According to the requirements, the valve must be installed in all new or replaced services where the pressure in the system is not less than 10 psig.  The requirement was discussed by the board.  They had several questions regarding the reliability of the flow valve, the cost of the valve and installation costs and if this is a requirement, will there be grant dollars available.  All these questions will be forwarded to Nathan Solem at the SDPUC.  
The PUC inspection was postponed to May 12th, 2008 due to the weather.  

With no further business, a motion was made by Shumaker and seconded by Nelson to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 p.m.  The motion carried. 
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